
  

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

APRIL 25, 2016 
1 

 

MINUTES 

Cumberland Town Council Meeting 

Town Council Chambers 

MONDAY, April 25, 2016 

5:45 P.M. Finance Committee Meeting 

 

 

6:00 P.M. WORKSHOP with Terry Traver from Whitney Tree Service re: Brown Tail Moth problem on 

Route 88 

 

Charlene Donahue of the Maine Forest Service presented the following: 
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Lebelle Hicks, PhD DABT, of the Maine Board of Pesticides Control presented the following: 
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7:00 P.M. CALL TO ORDER 

 

Present:   Councilors Turner, Copp, Edes, Gruber, Stiles and Storey-King 

Excused:  Chairman Bingham 

 

On behalf of the Town Council, Vice-Chairman Turner made the following comments: 

The people of the Town of Cumberland should be in mourning right now for the loss of both Bob and Lucille 

Robinson, who passed away last Wednesday, 6 hours apart from each other.  Bob was 95 and Lucille was 93. 

They were a miraculous couple who did amazing things for this Town. Bob served the Town for 38 years on 

various boards & committees.  Vice-Chairman Turner said that he served on the Board of Adjustments and 

Appeals with Bob back in 1980 and considered him a good friend.  Bob was a brilliant legal scholar who did a 

lot of things before he became a lawyer.  His wife, Lucille spent many years of devotion to the Prince 

Memorial Library.  They were both dedicated volunteers for our Town.  Condolences to the entire Robinson 

family.   

 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Copp, to accept the April 11, 2016 meeting 

minutes as presented. 

VOTE: 5-0-1 (Stiles abstained) MOTION PASSES 

 

 

II. MANAGER’S REPORT 

None 

 

 

III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

State Representative, Mike Timmons gave an update of the recent Legislative activity in Augusta.  

 

 

IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY   

 

16 – 053 To consider and act on authorizing the Town Manager to execute a contract with 

Whitney Tree Service to spray for Brown Tail Moth’s on Route 88 provided that the 

majority of residents participate.  
Town Manager Shane explained that as a result of the Workshop earlier this evening, the Town will 

explore the cost of using organic chemicals vs. a synthetic material.  We heard from a lot of residents 

who preferred using only organic materials.  

 

Councilor Gruber said that he feels that the $10,000 allocated for spraying will not be enough.  

 

Town Manager Shane said that if the price does not come back in the $10,000 to $15,000 range, he will 

have to bring it back to the Council. We will know the price by next week.  
 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to authorize the Town Manager to execute a 

contract with Whitney Tree Service to spray for Brown Tail Moth’s along the Route 88 corridor, and side 

streets as warranted, provided that the majority of residents participate, and I further authorize up to 

$15,000 be expended from this year’s contingency budget. If needed, the Town Council can meet in 

another session in order to increase the amount. 

VOTE: 5-0-1 (Copp abstained) MOTION PASSES 
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Councilor Storey-King wants to be sure that we are only exploring the organic option. She fears that if 

the organic material is too expensive, a decision will be made to use the synthetic, and the public will not 

know. 

 

Town Manager Shane said that more people will be on board if we use the organic.  The more people that 

participate, the more successful the program will be now and in the future. 

 
 

16 – 054 To hear a report from the Finance Committee re: 3rd Quarter Financials.  
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16 – 055 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on the adoption of the Knight’s Pond 

Preserve Management Plan. 

Councilor Stiles said that this was a combined effort of the Cumberland/North Yarmouth Joint Standing 

Committee and Penny Asherman of the Chebeague & Cumberland Land Trust.   

 

Vice-Chairman Turner opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: Penny Asherman, President of the Chebeague and Cumberland Land Trust, said that it 

was great working with the Joint Standing Committee to develop the management plan. Both Towns are 

very excited about the property and the opportunities it will bring. The Chebeague and Cumberland Land 

Trust Board has also reviewed the plan and finds it acceptable.  There is a group of volunteers who will 

begin working on the property on projects such as trail marking, trail improvements, etc.  

Vice-Chairman Turner closed the Public Hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Storey-King, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to adopt the Knight’s Pond Preserve 

Management Plan. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

 
 

16 – 056 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for the 

Penobscot Valley Kennel Club’s Dog Show to be held June 22nd – 25th from 8:00 a.m. to 

7:00 p.m. at the Cumberland Fairgrounds. 

Vice-Chairman Turner opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: None 

Vice-Chairman Turner closed the Public Hearing. 

 

Town Manager Shane said that staff is recommending approval. 

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Copp, to authorize the Mass Gathering Permit for the 

Penobscot Valley Kennel Club’s Dog Show to be held June 22nd – 25th from 8:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. at the 

Cumberland Fairgrounds. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

 
 

16 – 057 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for the 

Cumberland Girls Round Robin Lacrosse Tournament to be held at Twin Brook on 

May 14th from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Vice-Chairman Turner opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: None 

Vice-Chairman Turner closed the Public Hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to authorize the Mass Gathering Permit 

for the Cumberland Girls Round Robin Lacrosse Tournament to be held at Twin Brook on May 14th from 

8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
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16 – 058 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for the 

Cumberland Boys Jamboree Lacrosse Tournament to be held at Twin Brook on June 

11th from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Vice-Chairman Turner opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: None 

Vice-Chairman Turner closed the Public Hearing. 
 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to authorize the Mass Gathering Permit 

for the Cumberland Boys Jamboree Lacrosse Tournament to be held at Twin Brook on June 11th from 

8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 

 

16 – 059 To set a Public Hearing date of May 9th to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit 

for Girls on the Run-Maine for a 5K race to be held on June 5th from 7:00 a.m. to 1:00 

p.m. at the Cumberland Fairgrounds. 
Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to set a Public Hearing date of May 9th to 

consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for Girls on the Run-Maine for a 5K race to be held on June 

5th from 7:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the Cumberland Fairgrounds. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Councilor Edes – The old Hazelton building on Middle Road is looking great with the new businesses 

who have relocated there.  It’s exciting to see activity there again.  

 

He was speaking to a friend recently who said nice things about how easy it is to work with the Town, 

especially Code Enforcement Officer, Bill Longley.  

 

He wished Councilor Copp condolences in the loss of his good friend, John Hagan.  

 

Councilor Gruber – The Food Pantry has submitted a grant for a walk-in freezer.  He feels good 

about our chances to get the grant.  The 5 freezers that we currently have take up a lot of room, so the 

walk in freezer would be wonderful.  

 

The Aging in Place Committee hosted a session on the school budget recently.  The Superintendent 

explained the budget in detail and answered questions of the residents who attended.  Many thanks to 

Superintendent Jeff Porter for doing this. 

 

The Aging in Place Committee has also developed a community calendar of events. There is a lot 

going on in our community.  

 

Councilor Storey-King – The Recreation/Adult Education Committee met recently. Some of the 

summer programs are already booked. They also added an ultimate Frisbee program.  

 

Councilor Turner – There will be a Council and Planning Board workshop on May 9th at 6:00 p.m. 

regarding LED signs.  

 

There will be a Council workshop on May 23rd at 6:00 p.m. regarding the new Bicentennial 

Committee charge.  
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Councilor Stiles – He reminded everyone that he continues his efforts to collect money for the 4-H 

auction that will benefit the patrons of the Food Pantry. His goal is to raise $10,000 by September.  

 

The Central Fire Station Building Committee has met a couple of times. They are looking at different 

fire stations in the area to get some ideas as to what has worked well and not so well with other fire 

stations.  They are doing good work. 

 

Councilor Copp – His good friend, John Hagar passed away recently at the age of 53.  John was a 

good man who grew up in Cumberland.  This is a very sad loss.  

 

Town Manager Shane – We are scheduled to begin the paving program on some of the Main Street 

neighborhoods this week.  The wintery weather expected tomorrow may cause a small delay.  

 

There will be a neighborhood meeting on May 4th at 6:00 p.m. for the Middle Road waterline and 

reconstruction project.  
 

 

VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to adjourn. 

VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 

TIME:  8:23 P.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

 

 

Brenda L. Moore 

Council Secretary 


